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South Hereford Rural 
Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) 
 
 

About your team 
Safer Neighbourhood Teams work with local people and partners to identify, tackle and solve issues that matter to 
the community where you live. 
Making neighbourhoods safer by cutting day to day crime and anti-social behaviour is at the heart of keeping 
people in West Mercia safe.  Thanks to an investment in mobile tablet style computers, these will enable officers to 
spend more time on patrol on the street and in neighbourhoods. 
Officers will continue to come to people when they need them and provide a high quality service however you 
contact us - in person (on the street, at community bases and at partners and communities together [PACT] 
meetings), on the phone or online. 
 

Where we work 
South Wye SNT is based at South Wye Police Station, Goodrich Grove, Newton Farm, Hereford, HR2 7DB, we 
work around the areas of Rural: Aconbury; Allensmore; Ballingham; Bolstone; Callow; Dewsall; Dinedor; Garway; 
Grafton; Harewood; Haywood; Hentland; Holme Lacy; Kenderchurch; Kentchurch; Kilpeck; Kingstone; Little Birch; 
Much Birch; Little Dewchurch; Llandinabo; Llanwarne; Lower Bullingham; Much Dewchurch; Orcop; Pencoyd; 
Pontrilas; St Devereaux; St Weonards; Tretire with Michealchurch; Thruxton; Treville; Wormbridge; Wormelow. 

 

Your team 
Sgt Emma Freer, PC Kirsty OBrien, PC Jim Phillips, PCSO Lowri Anderson, PCSO Adam Westlake, PCSO 
Christina Howard, and PCSO Christopher Yarwood. 
 

How to get in touch 
℡℡℡℡ 101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime 

���� herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

���� www.westmercia.police.uk 

  Herefordshire Cops / @southsidecops 

Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in progress or life is in danger. 
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General Policing Rural 
In October there were 153 incidents reported to the police for the South Hereford Rural Area 

which were either, attended and dealt with by us, or response officers.  21 of these were “Grade 
1”, which means 999 emergency calls which is either life threatening or a crime in progress. 

There were 26 crimes.  These are broken down in to; 8 Theft, 4 Assault, 7 Misc, 4 Damage 

and 3 Burglary.  
 

Items of note 
 
Op Protect ran from 28

th
 October to 6

th
 November.  Op Protect should have given you an insight into what we get 

upto on a daily basis, if you follow us on twitter.  Here is a run down of what we got upto. 
31/10/16 PS Freer and PCSO Anderson delivered no trick or treat signs and no flour and egg signs to local shops 
in south Hereford town. 
01/11/16 PC Phillips and PCSO Anderson conducted area patrols of known hot spots for ASB in Kingstone. 
01/11/16 PS Freer and PCSO Anderson conducted licensing checks at three stores along Belmont road who are 
known to be selling alcohol early in the mornings to street drinkers who cause ASB in the local area. 
03/11/16 PCSO Anderson and PC Helyer, distributed "The police will keep you safe" leaflets to local schools, 
Riverside, St Martins, Marlbrook, Little Dewchurch, Much Birch and St Weonards.  600 leaflets have been 
distributed. 
04/11/16 PC Phillips and PCSO Anderson carried out Mobile phone enforcement along Belmont Road. 
04/11/16 PCSO Westlake and PC Helyer visited vulnerable members of our community who have been suffering 
from domestic violence. 
 
PC Roger Bradley has said his good byes to South Wye and is now policing the Golden Valley SNT area out of 
Peterchurch station.  Roger has been at South Wye since August 2011 and I am sure you are with us in wishing 
him well.  Worry not though, we have a new PC, PC Kirsty OBrien. 
 

 
 

                                Bye Bye Roger!                                      Welcome Kirsty! 
 
Kingstone 
0321S 141016 – Overnight of the 12

th
 and 13

th
 October, Two resin Deer were stolen from a property in the village. 
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0166S 161016 - On 16th October at 08:27 We've received a call relating to a white Alsatian type dog 
that was attacking sheep in a field adjacent to Coldstone Cross, Kingston. Officers have attended at the time but 
the dog and owner had left prior to police arrival. One sheep has sustained neck injuries in the attack. We are 
appealing for the dog owner to come forward. 
 
0202S 311016 – Over night 30

th
 and 31

st
 October a small barn at Madley Enviromental Study Centre was broken 

into.  A generator and some glow sticks were taken. 
 

 
 
Much Birch 
0156S 151016 – Overnight 14

th
 and 15

th
 October a motorcycle,  a childs motorcycle and a childs quad were stolen 

from a garden shed. 
 
 
 

If you have any information regarding any of the above you can contact Hereford Police on 101, in an 
emergency please dial 999. Please be aware that any information provided within this letter is to inform you 

of incidents of note and to request possible assistance. We do not want to worry you in anyway. Any 
incidents stated are infrequent and spread about a wide area. Herefordshire is a safe place to live! 

 

 
 

Where is Bobby? 
I am pleased to introduce Bobby.  He keeps me company when I am patrolling around South Wye urban and Rural.  
Every Month Bobby will appear on this briefing in a different rural location.  If you can figure out where he is, please 
email in to the below address with your guess.  Out of all the correct answers, at random I will pick a winner.   
In the subject line please put Where is Bobby? and email to herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

 

Bobby was … at St Weonards shop 
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Thank you for taking the time to answer.  Out of the correct answers, at random, a name was picked. 

Congratulations to Frances Warren 
 

Bobby is having a month off, he will be back next month! 
 

 

View of the month  
 
I am very lucky to travel around South Hereford every day and see some of the fantastic views it has to offer.  Don’t 

worry, there is not guessing involved.  I just thought I would share my favourite view from the month with you.  
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If you are out and about when it is dark/dusk, make sure you are wearing hi vizability clothing so you are seen and stay 
safe. 
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If you would like to receive this Briefing via email, please email 
herefordsouthside.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk  
 
Regards, 

Lowri ANDERSON 
PCSO 40247 
South Wye Safer Neighbourhood Team 
 
 

 

PCSO Lowri Anderson 


